Personnel Administration Alert                                       2008-6
Issued:  04/17/08

This Alert includes:
 

· Appropriate residence tax area may not be available for some employees who are updating their telephone numbers via ESS.
Employees that currently do not have a phone number in SAP and had consistent access in ESS were notified via a mass notification and were instructed to update this information.  When the phone number is added via ESS, the system will prompt the employee for the residence tax area.  If the residence tax area where the employee resides does not appear as an option to select, the employee should log out of ESS and not save the changes.  
Employees should notify the HR Office that the municipality they reside in is not appearing as an option to select.  The agency HR Office should then submit a help desk ticket in the “Personnel Administration” category.  Please include the phone number of the employee that should be added to IT0006.  OA, Operations will update the employee’s IT0006 via PA30 to include the phone number(s).  Also, please provide the tax area, zip code, and county code where the employee resides.  After we update the employee phone number, we will work with IES Payroll to have the municipality added to SAP configuration.
Any questions regarding updating employee telephone numbers should be directed to Cheryl Maneval at 705-9133.  
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